
 
Mendel Alumni Association Board of Directors Meeting 

August 13, 2024 
MINUTES 

President Tom Gavin Called the Meeting to Order at 7:04 PM 
David Ireland, Don Triveline, Durell Jame. John Franklin, Rev Tom Griffin O.S.A., Rick Zarr. Mark Hubbard, 
Mike Frigo. Art Gillespie, Craig Larson. David Milton, Billy Hilbring, Bob Lopez, Dennis Heitzmann, Terry 
Gainer, Derek Lott, John Wilson, J.C. Crane, Bill Duffy, Kelvin Lovely, Tom Gavin, and Mike Dreznes were 
present. Bill Johnson, and Andy Youpel attended the meeting as guests. This was an excellent turnout for the 
meeting. 
Pat Regan, Bob Fioretti, and Ron Dubin notified the Board that they would not be able to attend the 
meeting prior to the meeting. 
John Fanning (6th Consecutive Miss With No Explanation), Eric Rouse, and Gene Rouse were Missing With 
No Explanation. 
 

Opening Prayer  

Fr. Tom Griffin, O.S.A. opened the meeting with a prayer used at Mendel asking for a 
productive meeting and God’s blessings. 
 

Minutes from June 4, 2024, BOD ZOOM Call Meeting   Mike Dreznes 
Mike Dreznes presented the Minutes from the April 9, 2024, Board Meeting. No one had any 
questions or comments regarding the ZOOM Call Minutes. 
  
Don Triveline made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted. Bill Duffy seconded the 
motion. The motion carried unanimously. 
 

BOD Rotation and Introduction & Approval of Mark Hubbard, Fr. Tom Griffin, 
O.S.A., Mike Frigo and Art Gillespie Introduction & Approval to Replace Mike 
Foley, John Knoebel, Andy Youpel and Bill Kushner  
 
The following Directors’ Terms expired on July 31, 2024: Andy Youpel, Bob Fioretti, David 
Ireland, John Fanning, Don Triveline, Durell James, John Franklin, and Rick Zarr. These eight 
Directors were invited to extend their terms from August 1, 2024, to July 31, 2027. All 
Directors, except Andy Youpel accepted the extension offer. 

John Knoebel resigned from the Board in July 2024 and Mike Foley passed away in July 2024. 
The Board never replaced Bill Kushner when he resigned in April 2024. Due to Andy Youpel’ s 
resignation, the Board had four open seats. 
 
John, Mike, Andy, and Bill were thanked for their service to the Mendel Alumni Association 
Board of Directors. 
 
 
.  
 



 
Andy Youpel suggested that the Board send a note to Donna Foley telling her how important 
her husband Mike was to the Mendel Alumni Association. Mike Dreznes agreed to send this 
letter, subject to the approval of the Executive Board. 
 

The Executive Board Nominating Committee recommended these replacement candidates: 
Mark Hubbard (‘84), Mike Frigo (‘73), Fr. Tom Griffin (‘72) and Art Gillespie (‘84) subject to 
Board Approval. 
 

The candidates were introduced to the Board. The Board reviewed their applications. 
 

 
 

 



Kelvin Lovely made the motion to accept Mark Hubbard (‘84), Mike Frigo (‘73), Fr. Tom Griffin 
(‘72) and Art Gillespie (‘84) as new Board Members, and to accept John Mikenis (’73) as the 
Vice-President to replace Andy Youpel, as well as to have Fr. Tom Griffin serve as the Mendel 
Alumni Association chaplain. . Dennis Heitzmann seconded the motion. The motion carried 
unanimously. 
 
 Mark, Mike, Fr. Tom, and Art were welcomed on the Board, and John Mikenis (’73) and Fr. 
Tom Griffin (’72) were thanked for accepting the Vice-President and Chaplain roles, 
respectively. Fr. Tom Griffin will receive a $50 stipend for every Board Meeting as well as other 
activities as requested by the Executive Board. 
 
Here is the roster of the Mendel Alumni Association Board of Directors as of August 13, 2024. 

 
 

Treasurer’s Report: Finance Committee   Pat Regan 
Pat Regan was not able to attend the meeting due to personal reasons. Mike Dreznes 

presented the Financial Report as of August 13, 2024, on Pat’s behalf.  
 

Mike showed two attachments. The first attachment showed the YTD Activity. Our Bank Cash 
Balance stands at just over $40,397. Our Projected Running Cash Balance is $35,869 
compared to $23,525 on 5/31/2024. 

These are the significant items since our last meeting: 
1. All Class Picnic on 6/29/2024. We secured $875 in Donation Gift receipts from: T-Shirts (6- 

$90), Hats (14- $375), Polo Shirts (9- $320), Decals (4- $20) Glasses (9- $150). We donated 
$500 for the Picnic.  

2. 2. The Alumni Golf Outing on 7/10/2024- see attached Golf Outing Model.  
Total Revenues of $23,975, Net Results of $12,466. Best results in many years. 
Total Golfers- 93, Dinner only- 9 and Bags/Dinner-3 

                           
                              
                             
                              
                            
                              
                                     
                          
                             
                           
                           
                          
                          
                              
                             
                             
                               
                          
                                 
                             
                          
                            
                           

                          

                                      
                                   
                                           
                                   
                                      



 

 

Besides the exceptionally good turnout other main factors for the high net results for the Golf 
Outing and relative kudos are: 

1. $1,500 Outing Sponsorship. - John Knoebel & Robert Aprati. 

2. $605 from the Self-Funding Golf Contests. This was enhanced by one of the winners 
donating his $120 winnings and another giving back $50. - Andy Youpel 

3. Excellent first year Raffle results producing $405.- Rich & Sharon Williams. This combined 
with the Silent Auction ($410) nearly equaled last year’s Silent Auction Results of $885. 

4. Golf 4Some Photos were a big hit and garnered $485. - Bill Johnson, Rich Zarr, Tim 
Zimbauer and the Lovely Sisters. 

Other Benefits came from lowering other Operating Cost i.e., Logo Golf Balls vs Tote Bags.  

Sponsorships were on PAR with LY, and we produced several new signs. 

The Golf Donations were lower as the prior year included $1,000 of Golf Fees donated as part 
of the initial rain out date. Also, remember we refunded $2,900 in Golf Fees a year ago and 
rolled over 6 Golf fees into 2024. 

These Outstanding results were achieved from a ton of hard work and persistent effort; not 
just on the day of the Outing but also in the months leading up to 7/10/2024 and the days 
following.  

Not shown in the results below are $455 of Donation Gift receipts secured at the Golf Outing. 



 

Pat Regan also reported that: 

   * We paid the 2nd D&O insurance installment of $260. 

   * We made a $1,000 disbursement for the Gregor Mendel Science Award program. These 
funds will be given to 2 incoming St. Rita Seniors ($500/each) as a credit to their tuition. This 
is an annual event that was founded when we created the Gregor Mendel Science and 
Technology  Hall at  St. Rita in January 2024. 

John Mikenis made the motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report. John Franklin seconded the 
motion. The motion carried unanimously. 

 

Coach Joe Magee Induction Into the Chicago Catholic League Hall of Fame 

Tom Gavin explained that many years ago Coach Magee refused to accept the Catholic 
League’s offer to induct him into their Hall of Fame while he was alive. 

Tom Gavin reported that he spoke to Coach Magee’s widow, Maureen, and she has agreed to 
allow Coach Joe Magee to be inducted into the Catholic League Hall of Fame. Tom will prepare 
the application that has to be submitted by February 15, 2025. 

When Coach Magee is inducted into the 2025 HOF Class Maureen will use the occasion to 
present the ball used in the 6-0 Prep Bowl Victory over Calumet High School in 1957 to allow it 
to be displayed in Mendel Hall at St. Rita High School. 



 

All Monarchs, especially Monarchs who played for Coach Magee will be invited to make the 
induction dinner an incredibly special night in Mendel Lore. We need to fill a great number of 
tables at the induction.  

Tom Gavin will present an update at the next Board Meeting.  

Mike Dreznes asked Board Members to send him nominations for other Monarchs to be 
inducted into the Catholic League HOF to be discussed at the next Board Meeting.  

(UPDATE; SEE LIST OF CURRENT MONARCHS IN CCLHOF (BELOW)    ’         ?) 

 



 

 

Chairman’s Report-Golf Committee-Bill Johnson   

Bill Johnson thanked everyone for their efforts to make the 2024 Golf Outing a success. He 
especially thanked Rich Williams, Pat Regan, the Lovely Sisters, and John Knoebel. 

Bill suggested we start planning now for the 2026 Golf Outing. We need more volunteers. A 
couple of Board Members suggested that we continue to include the “Bags” and/or “Las 
Vegas Night” option as a component of the “More Than Just A Golf Outing.”  With enough 
advanced publicity, having an option other than golf should encourage additional attendance.  

Bill encouraged everyone to wear their Mendel shirts and hats and to promote the 2025 Golf 
Outing to everyone they meet!  Craig Larson suggested that Mendel create a lapel pin to 
increase exposure. 

The Board thanked Bill Johnson for his excellent job with the 2024 Golf Outing. 

  

 

The Golf Committee currently consists of John Knoebel, Andy Youpel, Bill Duffy, Pat Regan, 
Tom Gavin, Rick Zarr, Don Goeppner, Kelvin Lovely, Tim Zimbauer, John Farris, Mike Dreznes, 
David Ireland, John Fanning and Bill Kushner.  

Locating Missing Mendel Alumni Search Results 

Mike Dreznes emphasized the need to locate contact details, especially email addresses for 
missing Alumni. All Board Members were again asked to review the contact details for 
themselves, as well as friends, family, and other Classmates in the Master Roster  

Mike thanked Rich Williams and Ron Dubin and Derek Lott for their efforts to find missing 
Alumni.  

A document showing the effectiveness of the Board’s efforts to locate missing Alumni was 
presented.  



 

The goal is to have good email addresses for 65% of the living Alumni. We are currently at 
58.05%. When the campaign started in June of 2023, we only had 23% of the email addresses 
for living Alumni. 

Some classes are doing very well (green highlighted classes), and some classes need a 
“Champion” to locate missing Classmates (red highlighted classes). Mike asked for 
everyone’s help with this critical assignment.  

Arguably, having 2,012 more email addresses can be the difference between success and 
failure of an event. It is unrealistic to expect an Alum to attend a Mendel activity if he does not 
know about the event. Using emails is the most effective option we have to raise awareness of 
the Alumni Association and our events and activities. We need more email addresses! 

Chairman’s Report-Legacy Award Committee-Eric Rouse    

The Mendel Legacy Award Committee is comprised of Chairman Eric Rouse, Craig Larson, 
David Milton, John Wilson, Dennis Heitzmann, Don Triveline, Pat Regan, Andy Youpel, Tom 
Gavin, Ron Smith, Kelvin Lovely, Bob Fioretti, Danny Randall, John Franklin, and Mike 
Dreznes.  

Eric Rouse was not on the call. Mike Dreznes and Craig Larson presented a “Sneak Preview” 
of the 2025 Legacy Award Campaign. 

     
        
        

    
    

        

     
     

       

       



 

 

The 2025 Mendel Legacy Award is open to any child, grandchild or great grandchild of a 
Mendel High School Alum who is a senior in high school (2025 Graduating Class.)  The 
submittal deadline is March 15, 2025. 

Chairman’s Report-Hall of Fame Committee-J.C. Crane 

J.C. Crane reported that the HOF Committee is in the process of updating the Nomination 
Application. He asked for suggestions from Board Members to make the application more 
effective and to make the process more efficient. 

He said he is working to improve the uniformity of the HOF Plaque descriptions.  

J.C. asked all Board Members to send nominations for Mendel Alumni Association for the HOF 
Class of 2025. He emphasized that not every application is approved for induction. The Mendel 
HOF Members are the best of the best. 

Someone asked if Bishop Dan Turley, O.S.A. (’60) was in the Mendel HOF. (UPDATE-Bishop 
Turley is a Member of the Mendel HOF) 

Chairman’s Report-Veterans Committee-Andy Youpel 

Andy Youpel and Jim Chevalier are putting together plans for the 2024 Veterans Day Mass at 
the St. Rita Chapel. He asked for volunteers for the 2024 Veterans Day Committee. Terry 
Gainer offered to be on the Committee.  

Andy Youpel will present an update on the 2024 Veteran’s Day plans at the next Board 
Meeting.   



 

Chairman’s Report-Website Committee-Rick Zarr 

The Mendel Alumni Association continues to get rave reviews for its website. Rick Zarr and 
John Dreznes were thanked for their efforts. 

Rick Zarr reported that he continues to scan Mendel Memorabilia into the website.  

 

Rick Zarr will be scanning the 1960 Football Schedule soon. 

Rick reported that there are many authors who graduated from Mendel. 
(https://mendelchs.org/library/mendel-books / ) He suggested that the Alumni Association 
asks Bernie Tafoya (’75) to interview these authors and the interviews are recorded.  This will 
be discussed further at the next Board Meeting. 

    

https://mendelchs.org/library/mendel-books


NEW BUSINESS 

BOD Members Financial and Personal Commitment      

Kelvin Lovely explained that the survival and success of the Mendel Alumni Association is 
dependent on the active participation and support of its Members. This is especially true for 
the Board of Directors who must lead by example.  

It is difficult for Board Members who live outside of the Chicagoland area to attend the Mendel 
Alumni Association events. However, as has been proven by the Legacy Award leadership 
from Eric Rouse and Craig Larson, it can be done. 

Board Members who do not live in the Chicagoland area can also participate financially. 

It is proposed that the following language be added to the Mendel Alumni Association Articles 
of Association: 

 
Kelvin Lovely proposed that the Board of Directors be given time to review this proposal 
before it is ratified. He suggested that the ratification vote be included in the agenda for the 
next Board Meeting. Board Members are asked to submit any suggested changes or revisions 
to Mike Dreznes as soon as possible.  

 

                                         

                                                                           
                                                                                
                                                                       
                                                                             
                                                                       

                                                                             
                                                                                   
                                                                                   
             

                                                                            
                                                                                    
                                                                               
                             

                                                                            
                                            

                                                                          
                          



First Annual Appeal for All Alumni      

John Mikenis proposed that the Mendel Alumni Association initiate an Annual Appeal. This 
could be initiated in conjunction with the Feast of St Augustine, which is August 28, or the 
birthday of Gregor Mendel, which is July 20, or a different date.  

John Mikenis prepared the following announcement to be sent to all Alumni. 

 

All Directors are asked to review this message and to send Mike Dreznes any suggested 
changes, revisions, or additions. This will be discussed further at the next Board Meeting. 

Managing Sign -Up Sheets for Activities and Events-John Mikenis 
 
John Mikenis explained that a variety of on-line software is available to help with the 
coordination of volunteers at Mendel events.  

John Dreznes, John Mikenis, and Mike Dreznes will arrange a meeting with John Fanning to 
decide what is possible. The results will be reported at the next Board Meeting.  

 
 
 
 

       
 
                                              
             

                                                                                          
                                                                                            
                                                                                   

                                                                                            
                                                                                  
                                                                         

                                           
                      

                                                                                       
                                                      

                                                                                 
                                                

                                                  
                                                    



 
2025 Calendar-John Mikenis  
John Mikenis expressed concern that too many Mendel Alumni Association events were 
scheduled too close to each other.  

He presented the following document to show the events in 2024: 

i 

John suggested that the Board plans the 2025 Events today. He presented the following 
details: 

 

                          

                   
                      
                       
                       
                 
                     
                   

                                                          

                                                             
                 

                                                       
                                                      
                                                          
     



The Board is asked to send John Mikenis any suggested changes, additions, or revisions. The 
2025 Calendar will be discussed further at the next Board Meeting. The Golf Committee is 
being asked to consider the option of moving the 2025 Golf Outing to the Fall.  

 

Gregor Mendel O.S.A. Science and Technology Award at St Rita-Andy Youpel 
At the last Mendel Alumni Association Board of Director’s Meeting, the Board approved two 
five-hundred-dollar awards to cover St. Rita tuition to be presented to two St. Rita High School 
Seniors who have shown excellence in Science. 

Andy Youpel will work with St. Rita to coordinate the presentation to the students at the first 
School Mass on August 29, 2024 

A certificate will be given to each winner and their names will be added to a plaque that will be 
displayed in the Mendel Display Area in Gregor Mendel Hall at St Rita High School.

 

 

 

 

 



Kirkland Townsend (’78) Ceremony-Mike Dreznes 
 

Kirkland Townsend (’78) is recognized as a pioneer of Bi-Level Dances and House Music. He 
helped to organize and Deejay the immensely popular dances at Mendel every Saturday night 
starting in 1975. These dances were a major source of revenue for Mendel. 

Kirkland is being honored on August 21, 2024, at 7 PM by the Rhythm and the Blues 
Experience on Navy Pier. All Board Members and Mendel Alumni are encouraged to attend to 
congratulate Kirkland for his lifetime accomplishments.  

You can buy tickets here: The Rhythm & The Blues : A Night of Live Music, Film, and Dance Tickets, Wed, Aug 21, 
2024 at 7:00 PM | Eventbrite 

 

UPDATE: You can learn more about Kirkland’s contribution to House Music at Mendel in this 
interview. Kirk’s Mendel years start at about the 6-minute mark. Everything House Music & 
More | Kirk Townsend - Episode 4 - YouTube 

CLOSING PRAYER 

Fr. Tom closed the meeting by thanking God for the productive meeting. Mike Dreznes asked 
for a moment of silence for Mike Foley who passed away on July 16, 2024. 

NEXT MEETING 
The next BOD ZOOM meeting will be held on Tuesday October 8, 2024, at 7 PM Chicago time.  
 

ADJOURNMENT 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:49 PM.   

 

                        
   

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/the-rhythm-the-blues-a-night-of-live-music-film-and-dance-tickets-926584468087?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/the-rhythm-the-blues-a-night-of-live-music-film-and-dance-tickets-926584468087?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8A-VO_K5U4U
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8A-VO_K5U4U

